
Difficult though it may be, itõs good for us to be open to the            

unexpected.  But sometimes our first reaction can be like the      

townspeople of Nazareth, and we can seek to destroy the messenger.    
Allowing new information to influence us and ultimately to shape or 

even change our minds is a laborious process.  We let of the past; we 
let go of our old ways of thinking and embrace something new.  This 

process reflects the paschal mystery.  
                              

~Living Liturgy 2019 

Wherever you are on your journey we welcome you! 

 

 Tuesday February 5 8:00 AM Mass À Edward  & Bernice  Clement  

 
Wednesday February 6 5:00  

6:30  
7:35 

PM 
PM 
PM 

Community Meal 
Faith Formation 
AfterHours 

 

 
Thursday February 7 7:30 

8:00 
9:00 

AM 
AM 
AM 

Reconciliation 
Mass     
Church Cleaning Following Breakfast                                                    

 
À Vi OõDonnell  

 Friday February 8 11:00 AM Mass at Serenity Village À Hilde Backes 

 
Sunday February 10 8:00 

10:30 
AM 
AM 

Mass 
Mass 

À Elenora Thielman  
People of the Parish 

A LOOK AT THE WEEK AHEAD 

FEBRUARY 3, 2019:  4TH SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME 

We are a People of God.   
Welcoming, Proclaiming, Celebrating & Serving One Another. 

 
  Parish Office:  320 250-5618 
 

  Pastor: Father Gregory Miller, OSB  
 320 291-5223  glmiller@cbsju.edu  
 

  Business Administrator: Charlene Lahr  
 320 241-2159  charlene.lahr@stbenedictavon.org 
 

  Faith Formation, Ministry & Music Coordinator: Jason Prigge
 320 356-0763  jason.prigge@stbenedictavon.org 
 

  Office Assistant:  Cheryl Kalis 
 320 290-3964  cheryl.kalis@stbenedictavon.org 
 

  Youth Ministry:  Meghan Stretar 
 320 356-0366  meghan.stretar@stbenedictavon.org 
 

  Ministry Assistant:  Alaina Laing    
 320 356-0306  alaina.laing@stbenedictavon.org  

 

  Trustee:      Sue Pogatschnik 320 356-7790 
 

  Committee Chairpersons:  
 Pastoral Council:  Marge Evens  320 249-1570 
 Finance Council:  Curt Thelen  320 761-0449 
 Cemetery:   Annette Lange 320 356-7604 
 Liturgy:    MaryAnn Haws 320 492-9663 

Twinned with:       Saint John the Baptist Parish of Collegeville 

PO Box 98      212 SW 1st St      Avon MN 56310      320 250-5618      www.stbenedictavon.org 

14241 Fruit Farm Rd     St Joseph  MN  56374    320 363-2569 

Mass Times:    Wednesday & Friday:  8:00 am 
             Saturday:  5:30 pm 
Reconciliation:           Saturday:  4:30 pm 

GOSPEL REFLECTION 

1869-2019 

Welcome 

The deadline to submit Sunday Bulletin announcements is noon on the previous Wednesday 



Thank you to those who regularly & generously give of their treasure as well as those who give of their time & talent to support our parish. 

 Nansi Vos, Helen Thome, Fr Raymond 
Monsour, Abbey Gertken, Marion Kurtz,  
Les Gerads, David Smith, Rosa Santos,  

Marilyn Marthaler, Chris Nielsen, Marcella 
Achmann, Annella Hollermann, Sarah 

(Korneck) Moscho, Virginia Salzl,  
      Tom Voss, Louann Voss & Elmer Kenning 

If you would like a name added to our prayer list, please contact the Parish Office   
@ 320 250-5618.  Names may be removed after 6 months, however, can easily  

 be re-added by notifying  any Parish Staff Member. 

 

Come join us for pork loin roast/potatoes/gravy this 
Wednesday from 5:00 - 6:30 pm in the Church Basement. 
The Community Meal is based on a free will offering, how-

ever the suggested donation is $5 a person. 

PRAYER CORNER 

COMMUNITY MEAL 

FINANCIAL STEWARDSHIP FOR THE WEEK ENDING JANUARY 27TH 
Adult Envelopes $ 1,967.00 Plate $ 224.00 

 

Youth Envelopes $ 5.00 Facility Improvements $ 1,060.00 

Community Meal - 1/23/2019 CANCELLED $ 0.00 Hospitality $ 0.00 

Votives $ 0.00 Electronic Giving for January 2019 $ 2,860.00 

Total Contributions for Window & Gutters Received $ 13,340.00 Total Needed for Window & Gutters Repairs $ 14,789.00 

Total Adult Envelope Received (fiscal year-to-date) $ 106,741.00 Total Adult Envelope Budgeted (fiscal year-to-date) $ 110,25000 

WEEK 5:  SESQUICENTENNIAL TRIVIA 
 

2019 marks our 150 year anniversary as 
a Parish, and we will be celebrating 

through-out the  year!  To start off the 
festivities, there will be a new trivia ques-
tion in the bulletin every week.  Watch for 
the answer in the next Sunday bulletin! 

 

Q:  What weather event kept people 

from leaving the wagon shop after Mass 
in 1875 which lead to a discussion and 
plans to build a church? 

Last Sunday, through the waters of  
baptism we welcomed Elaine Mueller, 

 daughter of Jonathon & Teresa. 

BAPTISM 

A NOTE FROM FR GREG MILLER OSB 
Diocesan Planning ð Area Catholic Communities (ACC) Update 

 This past month I, along with Brenda Kresky from the Diocesan Plan-
ning Office, met with both parish Finance and Pastoral  Councils, to dis-
cuss the proposed creation of an Area Catholic Community (ACC) for our 
parishes. The plan offered for us was that Avon, Collegeville and St. Jo-
seph would create a Area Catholic Community. An ACC is a grouping of 
parishes that would share resources with each other, such as, youth min-
istry and faith formation. An ACC would share one pastor and other as-
signed priests to the group.  Each parish would continue to maintain its 
own finances and councils but would also create a super council including 
all parishes within the ACC.  

 

Input shared to the Diocese from our meetings with Brenda Kresky  
Collegeville Parish:  Is willing to work with the proposed ACC of Avon, Col-
legeville and St. Joseph. They also want to explore sharing resources with 
St. Johnõs University Campus Ministry and the Abbey. There is the poten-
tial of sharing with the Abbey and Campus their music resources and 
formation programs.  In the next couple of months this proposal will be 
further explored. 

 

Avon Parish:  There was a consensus that it would be of greater benefit 
for the parish to join the with the Albany, St. Martin, St Anthony Area 
Catholic Community. Brenda will share this information with the Diocesan 
Planning Committee and the Bishop.   

 

Timeline:  A meeting with the priests, in which the ACC groupings would 
be announced was to be held last Wednesday, but because of the weath-
er the meeting has been postponed till Feb 20th.  The Bishop want the 
priest to give their final input to the plan at this meeting, so that begin-
ning July 1, 2019, it may be implemented.  

 

Gratitude and Prayers:  I want to thank our parish leadership for their      
genuine care for our parishes and their openness to reimagine our par-
ishes. This is a time of transition and it is best that we focus on how God 
is calling us to be renewed. Let us keep each other in prayer.  

 

Together we go to God,  
Father Greg Miller, OSB 

Last weekõs question and answer: 
Q: The Village of Spunk Lake was renamed Avon in 
1872 when the rail line came through town.  Who was 
the famous Minnesota Great Northern Railroad presi-
dent who named Avon because he liked to call com-
munities along his railroad after English place names?   
A:  James J. Hill 

VALENTINE SENIOR PROM 
 You are invited to a Valentine Adult Prom 
on February 9th from 6:30 - 9:30 at St Bene-
dictõs Church Hall.  Tickets are $10.00.  We are 
excited to see you there for snacks, refresh-

ments and music by  Nathan Neuman!  Contact 
the Parish Office for information! 

BISHOPȗS ANNUAL APPEAL 
Bishopõs Annual Appeal Weekend will be February 16-17.  Please  
support our Diocesan Mission to be Christõs heart of mercy, voice of 

hope, and hands of justice. 

 

Adults age 55 and over can receive an hourly tax-free stipend ($2.65/
hour) for volunteering 5 hours per week, or more if they wish, at local 
schools and Head Starts.  Volunteers will help children with activities, 
reinforce learning, help with art projects, and more.     This is a great 

opportunity if you have time to spare, love to be with children, and could 
use some extra non-taxable income.  For more information, please call 

Sara at 320-229-4589. 

FOSTER GRANDPARENT PROGRAM 



Mission Trips: 
We still have plenty of spots for our Minneapolis trip, sign up today! Cost for the trip is $150.  
Duluth and Cass Lake are filling up, you have one more week to decide if you really want to goé Contact Meghan Stretar.  
 
Castaway - ôWhat a Friendõ: 

Come join us March 29-31 at Castaway in Detroit Lakes. Wondering what a personal relationship with Christ looks like? Come hear     
keynote speaker Jason Prigge for a special encounter with Christ. Cost of the event is $155. We are in need of some scholarship money 
to send students but we are also in need of chaperones. If you are able to help with either, please contact Meghan Stretar.                  
Please note that deposit and forms are due this Wednesday. Get them in and donõt miss out!!  

Upcoming Retreats: 
Central Minnesota TEC (Grade 10-Adult:)  February 16-18 

Castaway (Grades 9-12):  March 29-31 

 

AfterHours doesnõt stop. Join us this Wednesday for 
food, games and friends right after Faith Formation. 
How convenient that you are already here anyway, itõs 
like we planned it that wayéAfterHours ends at 9 pm.  

MINISTRY SCHEDULE FOR SUNDAY, FEBRUARY 10TH 
 Servers Eucharistic Ministers Greeters Lector Sacristan A/V Cantors 

8:00  

AM 
Matt Willenbring 
Ben Willenbring 

Ben Budde 
Marge Heurung 
Don Heurung 
Eileen Ritter 
Elaine Litchy 

Dan Binsfeld 
Dianne Binsfeld 

Brian Schoenberg 
Brenda Schoenberg 

Tom Studniski 
Doris Studniski 

Hannah Litchy Bill Becker Katie Dirkes Not Filled 

10:30 
AM 

Lance Nathan 
Cooper Friederichs 

Chris Boyer 
Dan Mergen 

Michelle Parker 
Paul Killmer 
Greta Noska 

Faith 
Formation  
Students 

Faith 
Formation  
Students 

Laurice 
Kostreba 

 
Brenda Schindler 

 
Not Filled 

Due to the weather cancellation last Wednesday - please read this announcement as it still stands from last week: 
There will not be a large group for grades 1 and 2 this week due to the sacramental parent meeting (which was      
scheduled for last week). First graders should head straight to class while 2nd graders should meet in the Faith         
Formation Office with their parents at 6:30 pm. All other large groups and class will take place as normal. The monthly 
catechist meeting will take place next Wednesday. 
 
Sacramental Parent Meeting (2nd Grade Parents): 
Parents - we will meet at 6:30 pm in the Faith Formation Office. Bring your 2nd grader with. They will be dismissed at 
6:45 pm for class. Please note that this meeting is mandatory. 

Heggieõs Pizza Fundraiser: 
If you havenõt picked up your pizza yet, you can do so this Wednesday. Please meet Meghan in the Church Basement at 7:40 pm if you didnõt pick it 
up last Sunday. Thank you to everyone who ordered, we profited over $1500! 
 
Upcoming Faith Formation Masses: 
Sunday February 10th @ 10:30 am (Class 4B: Heather Boundy) 
Sunday February 24th @ 10:30 am (Class 5A: Kari Sand) 
 
Confirmation Students:        
All work must be turned in by Wednesday February 27th. All the worksheets are posted on our website under Faith Formation, then click Confirmation 
2019 and that is where you will find them. This week we will continue to work on learning centers and meeting with Fr. Greg. 
 
Fish Fry: 
Save the date for our annual Faith Formation Fish Fry Fundraiser. We will be frying some delicious fish on  
Friday April 5th. Stay tuned for many family friendly activities and food! 

Choir members - we will rehearse Sunday February 10th at 6:30 pm. We are rehearsing for our scheduled Mass on Sunday       
February 24th at 8 am. Please plan on joining us. Also, this is a great opportunity to get introduced or welcomed into the 

choir before Holy Week and Easter. If youõre willing to share your gifts, please contact Jason Prigge. 

FAITH FORMATION 

MUSIC MINISTRY & LITURGY 

YOUTH MINISTRY 



  February 8:  BEAT Performance 
 Deuces Wild come perform in the BEAT at Albany High School on Friday, February 8th at 7pm. This is a high energy dueling piano show. Tickets can be 
purchase through Albany Community Education at 845-5060.  
  February 10:  Albany Legion Smorgasbord Breakfast 
The Albany Legion will be hosting their smorgasbord breakfast at the Seven Dolors Church Parish Hall on February 10th from 8am-Noon. 
  February 10:  St. Annõs Mission Quilt Bingo 
St. Annõs Mission Quilt Bingo will be held on February 10 starting at 1pm. This will be held in the Sobieski Community Center, Sobieski, MN.  25 games/$10. 
  February 10:  Holy Spirit Breakfast 
Please join us for breakfast on Sunday, February 10, serving from 8:30 till noon, in the gathering space at Holy Spirit Church, 2405 Walden Way, Saint 
Cloud.  The menu features ham and sausage, pancakes with fruit toppings, scrambled eggs, hash browns, cinnamon and caramel rolls, fruit and beverages. 
Adults $8, children 4-12 years old $3 and 3 and younger eat free. 
  February 15:  Abbey Day of Reflection -  Coloring the Liturgy: Feelings and Attitudes of Celebration Fr. Michael Kwatera, O.S.B. 
This topic uses colors to explore full, conscious and active participation in the liturgy. It might be of special interest to liturgy staff and liturgical ministers. 
Be sure to bring your imagination!  The day begins with Morning Prayer at 7:00 a.m. and concludes at 3:00 p.m. Cost: $55 includes programming,     
breakfast, lunch, refreshments, and materials. For those who would like to come the evening before, rooms are available at the guesthouse at a discounted 
rate. To register for a retreat or to learn more, contact the Spiritual Life Office at 320-363-3929. 
  February 23:  2019 Catholic Men's Conference : Men of Integrity; Mentoring Disciples 
Join men of all ages and walks of life to explore new ways to renew your faith. Take the time to listen to how Christ is calling you to follow Him. Set aside this 
one day to reflect on your chosen vocation and how being a man of integrity impacts those around you.  Conference will be held at Sacred Heart Parish, 
2875  -  10th Ave NE, Sauk Rapids, MN.  8:30 a.m. to 5:00 p.m. Registration in Gathering Space at 8:30am. 
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WDWZ 
Attorneys 

 

320 356-7929 
320.356.9440  

www.schmidtinsuranceagency.com 

�x�� Home 
�x�� Farm 
�x�� Auto  

�x�� Business 
�x�� Health 
�x�� Life 
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������������������������ Your Home.  Your Peace of Mind. 
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LOCAL EVENTS 

 320.250.5618  

linda.nwrd@gmail.com 
320.761.5936 

    

    

    

    

    

    

    


